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Summary:

Detailed records of the conversations between Gilpatric and top Italian officials have yet
to surface. The sole source is a telegram from the Rome Embassy summing up the talks
with Fanfani. On February 11, Gilpatric and Ambassador G. Frederick Reinhardt met with
Prime Minister Fanfani. Gilpatric reviewed U.S. plans for three Polaris submarines
assigned to SACEUR to patrol the Mediterranean and the projected visit to Rome by
Ambassador Livingston Merchant to discuss the multilateral force proposal. In that
connection, Fanfani said that Italy had given up the proposal to equip the Garibaldi with
Polaris missiles. Gilpatric discussed some of the negative implications of French
President Charles De Gaulle’s 14 January 1963 press conference, which included
statements critical of NATO. This raised concerns in Washington that&nbsp; if the
American people felt “unwanted” in Europe, there might be pressure to take a “more
restrictive” position on the U.S. military presence in Europe. Fanfani agreed that it was
“more important than ever for … the alliance to strive for greater unity.”
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